NUTHURST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Nuthurst Parish Council 

Held on Wednesday 2nd June 2004 

At St Andrews School Nuthurst.

Present:
Mr D.V.L. England (Chairman)
Mrs V.M. Court 



Mr D.H. Bateman


Mrs T.E.J. Fry




Mr B.Parkes


 
Mrs A. Gaffney



Mr D.W. Toye



Mrs J. McClean



Mr R.R. Webber


Ms M.H. Rose.

Also in attendance 4 members of the public.

1/6/04 Apologies for absence were received from Mr R.H. Walter, 

Mr G. Peckham (Lower Beeding Parish Council), Mr J.S. Cox (District Councillor) and Mr G. Wilson (County Councillor).

2/6/04 Declarations of Interest. 

Mr D. England and Mr D. Toye declared an interest in 20/6/04 Copsale Village Hall and left the room while discussions took place on this subject.

3/6/04 Subsidised Taxi Travel Scheme for Young People.

Miss Clare Ebelewicz, Horsham District Council’s Young and Older Person’s Officer (Transport Solutions) addressed the meeting on a proposed subsidised taxi travel scheme for young people.  

She explained that this pilot scheme proposed to give each young person living in Mannings Heath 4 vouchers for free taxi journeys each year (if they shared with three others they would be able to have 16 free journeys).  Horsham District Council would act as the administrator of the scheme and each young person would be asked to contribute 4 x £3.00 as a contribution to the service.  Horsham District Council had carried out initial costings based on figures from the census and had calculated that this scheme would require a first year subsidy of £1,800.  Miss Ebelewicz stressed that there was no guarantee of funding for this scheme after the first year’s pilot. The scheme could be reviewed after 3 months and when the financial consequences of extending the scheme to include young people from other parts of the Parish would be considered.

Miss Ebelewicz would advise the Parish Council of the launch date for the scheme.

The Parish Council considered the scheme to be a very good idea and agreed to help with local publicity and to make a contribution of £100.00 towards the pilot scheme.

RESOLVED To contribute £100.00 to Horsham District Council’s running of the

subsidised taxi service for young people 

4/6/04 Approval of Minutes  - The minutes of the Annual Parish Council 

meeting held on 5th May 2004 were approved as a correct record and signed

by the Chairman.  
5/6/04 Fingerpost at the Junction of Golding Lane and Hammerpond Road.


Arising on minute 12/5/04 – West Sussex Highways had yet to add the new 

signs.

6/6/04 Road Repairs at Rock Bridge.

Arising on minute 13/5/04 – The road at Rock Bridge on the Copsale Road was still awaiting repair and was extremely dangerous.  West Sussex Highways had not yet given a start date for the works.

7/6/04 Signs to Slow Traffic at Monks Gate.


 Arising on minute 14/5/04 – West Sussex Highways were to look at possible 

means of signage to slow traffic on the A281 where bus passengers had to

cross, unfortunately Mr Shaun Hubbard from West Sussex Highways who deals with this was on long term sick leave.

8/6/04 Footpath 1712 – Sedgwick Park.

Arising on minute 15/5/04 – West Sussex County Council Rights of Way had installed a temporary footbridge to allow pedestrians only to use the footpath, prior to the works on the subsidence being done.

9/6/04 Horsham District Council – Waste Management and Recycling Plan.

Arising on minute 18/5/04 – The Clerk reported that she had not yet received a reply from Horsham District Council’s Waste Management Team in reply to her invitation asking if one of them would address the next Parish Council meeting.

10/6/04 Parish Appraisal.

Arising on minute 27/5/04 – The Clerk would set a date for the first meeting of the Parish Appraisal group when Mr Iuean Sherwood from Action in rural Sussex was available.
11/6/04 Correspondence– the Clerk reported the receipt of the following items

 of correspondence:-
i. Horsham District Council

(a) Local Development Framework to 2016.

(b) Renewal of Registers of Members Interests/Council Restructure.

(c) Civic Service – Sunday 20th June at 11.15 am

ii. West Sussex County Council

(a)       Consultation process for the Materials Resource Management 

Contract.


(b)
Draft Policy on Coastal and Riverside Paths in West Sussex.

iii.
Sussex Police Authority.

Local Policing Plan for Sussex 2004/05.

iv.       SEEBOARD Contracting Services. 

Increase in Public Lighting Maintenance Charges.

v.         Maplehurst Village Green.

Parking of Vehicles on the Green.
vi.
Mr R. Chaffin-Laird.


Nuthurst Parish Plan.

The Clerk reported that she had replied to Mr Chaffin-Laird’s letter setting out the outcome of the previous Parish Appraisal in 1990 and informing him that he would be most welcome to join the new Parish Appraisal group if he wished.

RESOLVED Mr Toye to review Horsham District Council’s Local Development 

framework. 

Mrs Court, Mrs Gaffney and the Clerk to attend the Civic Service.

The parking of vehicles on “Maplehurst Village Green” to be added to the agenda of the next full Parish Council meeting.

12/6/04 District Councillor’s Report.


 In giving his apologies Mr Cox had told Mrs Court that he had nothing to 

 report.

13/6/04 PUBLIC FORUM 

Mr Churcher from the Copsale Village Hall Committee told the meeting that following a review of the present lease agreement dating from December 1952 the landlords of Copsale Village Hall - the Knepp Castle Estate - had given the committee notice to quit at Michelmas unless they accepted the new lease agreement.  He added that the current committee would like to take proper legal advice on this matter and that they understood that this would cost in the region of £500.00.

Mrs Jean Griffin stated that the Village Hall was part of the community in Copsale and that all the money for the upkeep of the hall was produced from fundraising.

Mr England informed the meeting that the running costs of the hall came to £1675.75 per year.

Mr Wright of Heath Close, Mannings Heath told the meeting that he felt that there needed to be a change to the road repair system in West Sussex or there would be no prospect of things improving, both the District and County Councils needed to change the way they dealt with highway matters.

14/6/04 Planning Applications.

i.
New applications

DC/04/0982
Fell 3 Poplar Trees.


  Mrs J. McClean

Old stables, Nuthurst Road, Maplehurst.

DC/04/1007
Fell 1 Ash Tree.


  Mrs V. Court

Rickfield Farm, Brighton Road, Mannings Heath.

DC/04/1010
Timber Framed Outbuilding for Domestic Use.

Old Park, Park Lane, Maplehurst.
  Mr D. England






   & Mrs T. Fry
RESOLVED


To raise no objections to the above applications.

ii. Decisions of Development Control Committee (North)

APPROVED

DC/04/0175
2-Storey Side and Single-Storey Rear Extensions




and Provision of Pitched Roof Over Front Entrance.




35 Ryecroft Meadow, Mannings Heath.


                         DC/04/0388
Surgery to 2 Ash Trees.


Treetops, 16 Winterpit Close, Mannings Heath.

iii. The minutes of the planning meeting held on 19th May were approved as a correct record.

The Vice-Chairman reported that she and the Clerk had attended the Horsham District Council Development Control Committee North meeting on 1st June and that the plans for two new dwellings at Oak Trees, Golding Lane, Mannings Heath had been approved despite our District Councillor asking for their refusal.  The start time of Development Control Committee North meetings had now been put back to 6.30 p.m.

15/6/04 Local Association and Other Bodies – Reports


Horsham Association of Local Councils.

Mrs Court had been unable to attend the meeting and was awaiting a copy of the minutes.

School Governor’s Report.


St. Andrew’s School Fun Run was well attended and 47 people took part.


Although St. Andrew’s School was to be used as a Polling Station on

10th June the school would still remain open.

16/6/04 Finance





   
   

   Net
       VAT    Totals









      £
           £          £

Accounts paid by Direct Debit

 
SEEBoard plc Street lighting maintenance

  55.22       9.66      64.88


SEEBoard May Adjustment



    2.63        0.46       3.09


SEEBoard plc Street lighting energy


  44.50       2.23      46.73



(VAT 5% on energy)



Canon – Photocopier Rental 2/5 – 1/8
              52.74
     12.38     


- Copy Charge



              18.00
                   83.12

Accounts paid by Standing Order

Horsham District Council Dog Bin Clearance
   20.80
       20.80

Mrs T. Rowe  -Salary




 327.30
     327.30




- Office Allowance


   60.00                   60.00



Accounts paid at this meeting

Nuthurst Parochial Church Council


 350.00                 350.00

Horsham and District Age Concern


 100.00                 100.00

Nuthurst Cricket Club




 400.00                 400.00

Governors of St. Andrew’s School  
         
           2500.00               2500.00

Horsham Crime Prevention Panel
  
  
   20.00                   20.00

Horsham Assoc. of Local Councils

  
   15.00                   15.00

Information Commissioner – Data Protection
   35.00                   35.00

Mrs T. Rowe – Travel




   22.77                         

  Postage



     1.40



 Internet Access


   14.99



 Zebra Tape for Cricket Matches            7.14       1.25



 Planning Meeting 19th May

  22.66                     70.21

4070.15    25.98  4096.13

RESOLVED That the above accounts be passed for payment.


The Clerk presented a summary of expenditure and a bank reconciliation

for the financial year to 31st March 2004 and explained that the under spend of £6,000 was mainly due to no replacement street lighting being purchased, the tree work at Mannings Heath village green had been budgeted for but not yet spent and in addition there had been an under spend on the play equipment budget as a grant had been received from Horsham District Council. 

RESOLVED To accept the summary of expenditure and bank reconciliation

for the financial year to 31st March 2004 

17/6/04  Highway Matters 

 The following highway matters were reported: -

1) Two potholes north of Rock Bridge on the Copsale Road by the gate to Maplehurst Farm.

2) The “Give Way” lines at the junction of the A272 and the Maplehurst Road were worn away.

3) A pothole at the junction of the Maplehurst Road and Park Lane.

4) Three potholes on the Nuthurst Road – one by the new entrance to Woodlands in Monks Gate, one between the Nuthurst sign and the Black Horse and one just outside Nuthurst on the Monks Gate side.

RESOLVED The Clerk to report these matters to West Sussex Highways.

Mrs McClean reported that a tree on the left hand side of Harriots’ Hill (heading towards Maplehurst) was leaning dangerously over the road.

Mr Parkes agreed to investigate to find out the owner of the tree concerned.

The meeting discussed the need to bring about change in the way road repairs were handled by West Sussex County Council Highways and the possible reporting of highway problems to the Chief Executive and Leader of West Sussex County Council.

RESOLVED To add an item on the reporting of Highway matters to the agenda for

 the next full Parish Council Meeting.

18/6/04 Trees on Mannings Heath Village Green.
The Clerk reported that she had received five quotes for the work on the trees on the village green ranging from £575 to £1080.  A planning application had been submitted to Horsham District Council for the work on the Acer in the play area and the Oak Trees by the cricket pavilion and in Greens Lane.  

The need for any contractor to have £10m public liability insurance was discussed and the meeting therefore agreed to accept the “Treecraft” quote for £950 as the only contractor that had this cover.  (After the meeting Storrington Sawmills informed the Clerk that they could cover their work with the public liability insurance required –their quote being £590.  The Clerk would refer this back to the next meeting as planning permission was still pending from Horsham District Council.)  

19/6/04 Maintenance of Bus Shelters and Benches.

The maintenance of the following bus shelters and benches was discussed: -

Bench in Church Lane, Mannings Heath.

Bench at Monks Gate.

Bench at Maplehurst.

Bus Shelter at Maplehurst.


No quotes had yet been received. 

RESOLVED The clerk to contact Mr Luxford to obtain quotes for these works.

20/6/04 Copsale Village Hall.


(Mr England and Toye left the room during discussions on this item).

Action in Rural Sussex had suggested that the Copsale Village Hall Committee contest the new lease proposed by the landlords – Knepp Castle Estate.  

The meeting discussed the proposal that Nuthurst Parish Council contribute towards the legal fees involved in this action.  It was agreed that the Copsale Village Hall was an asset to the Parish and that a contribution be made to the Copsale Village Hall committee to ease the burden of the management of the hall.

RESOLVED To donate £500 to the Copsale Village Hall Committee.

21/6/04 New Notice Board in Mannings Heath Village.

The Clerk reported that she had written to the occupant of the property adjoining the proposed site for the new notice board.  However, the resident concerned was not happy with the placement of the notice board at this site. 

Mr Bateman had spoken to the resident concerned and she would now not oppose the siting of the new notice board on this corner, if it was moved to stand slightly back from the road between the Mannings Heath Golf Club sign and the “Give Way” sign.

RESOLVED  The Clerk to order the new notice board (in unpainted wood).

22/6/04 C.B. Radios for Emergency Use.

The Clerk reported that Horsham District Council have C.B. Radios    available for emergency use by Parish Councils. 

The meeting decided that Nuthurst Parish did not require these.

23/6/04 Broadband Availability in the Parish.

RESOLVED That this be added to the agenda for the next full Parish Council 

meeting.

The meeting closed at 9.35 p.m.
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